
 

TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou, TǛnǕ Koutou katoa. 
 
Last weekôs fickle spring weather meant we had to postpone our Athletic 
Sports and the forecast for this Friday is looking a little risky. Hopefully athletic 
sports will go ahead. We will let parents know as soon as a decision is 
made.Keep an eye on our Facebook page and Skool Loop. 
 

Kahikatea Camp.       
The weather on the other hand has been great for our Kahikatea, Year 6 
camp at Kauaeranga Valley Christian Camp. This year there is a new activity, 
Axe throwing, which has proven very popular with children and adults alike.  
 

      
 
BoT information evening  
All parents are invited to a Board of Trustees Information evening on Monday 
23rd November at 7pm.  
At the meeting we will share our new School Curriculum, talk about funding, 
give parents a chance to look at our new buildings, discuss our School 
Charter and answer any questions parents may have about school.  
 

Teacher Only Day  
We will be having a Teacher Only Day on Monday November 9th and school 
will be closed for instruction.  
 

This weekôs final wordé ñThink and wonder, wonder and think.ò Dr Seuss  
 
NgǕ mihi 
Wayne and Ngahinapouri Team             
 

 
 
Book orders due tomorrow, Friday 6th November 
 

 
 

Birthday greetings for this week go to Alex Ba, Kendra and Xanthe. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

MERIT CERTIFICATES      
 
Rata ï Spencer W for doing really well in Reading, Writing and Maths and for 
doing so well in Manuka. 
Kauri ï Hadlee for progress in Maths and Reading. 
Pohutukawa -  Tyran for working hard in Maths and Reading. 
Karamu ï Olivia S for hard work in Maths and basic facts. 
Totara -  Benji S for being responsible. 
Tawa ï Erin for writing an amazing Shakespearean Sonnet. 
 

 
 

PTA MEETING  
Monday 9th November 
7.30pm 
In the staff-room 
All parents are welcome 

  

 

 
 

NO SCHOOL LUNCHES ï      No School lunches this week. 
 

 

 

 
 
 



 

Donations for Paws for Life 

Paws for Life is an animal rescue charity that has taken in and rehomed many 
of the cats that have found their way to or have been born here at 
Ngahinapouri School. It can cost hundreds of dollars to desex, feed and treat 
a cat depending on their needs. To thank them for their help with the 
Ngahinapouri cats, we are collecting cat food and clay litter to help with day to 
day costs. Donations can be brought in to the office and will be much 
appreciated. 

 

 
 
Netball and Basketball: Shani Paterson ï 027 320 6339, 
shaniaaron@hotmail.com 
Hockey: Vicki Sturgeon - 021729006, vicki_sturgeon@hotmail.com 
Cricket: Craig Young ï 0274826694 

Football: Geoff Taylor - 027 278 1608, ngahinapourifootballclub@gmail.com 

Ngahinapouri Sports: Tim Popping ï 027 422 1853, 
tim@ngahinapouri.school.nz 

 

Athletics Day 6th November 
 
At the moment Athletics day is still going ahead. If Athletics is cancelled, 
due to wet ground condition and/or rain, students will be selected for Lower 
Waipa Athletics (Friday 13th November) based off results from their practice 
rotations this week.  
We would also try and get Kahikatea through a Lower Waipa event rotation 
during the dry spells. 
 

Timetable 

09:15  Assemble in age groups on court. Take to first activity 

09:30  Activity 1  

09:55   Activity 2 
10:20  Activity 3 

10:45   Interval 
11:10   Bell ï Meet on court ï send to next activity 
11.20  Activity 4 

11:45  Activity 5 

12:10  Activity 6 

12:35  Activity 7 

1   Lunch 

1:30  Bell ï Meet on court ï send to next activity 
1:40  Activity 8 

 
2.10   Prep for relays 

2.15 
 Rata/Manuka/Kauri/Pohutukawa/Karamu/Kahikatea/Totara 

2.39  Year 8 / Parents relay around field 
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SPORTS T-SHIRTS 
As Hockey, Football and Netball have now had their prize-givings and are 
finished for the 2020 season can we please get all the t-shirts and netball 
dresses returned to the office. 



 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 

 
 

 

 

Food Trucks are hereï 
Sunday nights from 5 ï 8pm. 

 

  

 

 

 

Babysitting  Available!   

My name is Emma Hill, Iõm 15 and an ex 

Ngahinapouri student. I have experience with 

young children and enjoy looking after them, am 

reliable, responsible and patient. If you are interested then call me at 

021 574 

687  

 
  

 
 
 
 


